Board of Selectmen

February 12, 2001

Library Meeting Room

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Peter Hall, Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Howard Grossman and Michael Parlante.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

Selectman Parlante announced that Americorps volunteers will be cleaning out the Herring River later this week.

Fire Chief Hight announced receipt of a notice from the Secretary of Public Safety that the Fire Department has been awarded $14,844 from the Fire Safety Equipment Program.

Open Session:

· Ann Bronsdon addressed the Board regarding the status of special needs teachers and funding of special needs programs at the Middle School and stationing and funding a full-time police officer at the High School.  Chairman Donovan noted that these questions will be referred to the Town’s representative on the Regional School Committee.

· Bob Costa addressed the Board regarding the status of the Old Kings Highway housing project.

Minutes:

· On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted 3-0-2, with Putnam and Grossman abstaining (they had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of February 10, 2001 with one correction.

· Putnam moved and Hall seconded a motion to approve the minutes of January 17, 2001 as presented.  Fire Chief Hight noted one error in the minutes.  Putnam withdrew his motion and Hall withdrew his second.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Grossman abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of January 17, 2001 as amended.

· On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 24, 2001 as presented.

· On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Grossman abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of January 29, 2001 as presented.

· On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 31, 2001 as presented.

· On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of February 5, 2001 as presented.

The Town Administrator presented his report to the Board noting that a pre-bid meeting for the Library roof project has been scheduled for March 2nd.

The Board reviewed correspondence.  The letter from Mass. CZM indicating that there was not enough information on the questions of public interest to stimulate their interest in involving the CZM in the matter of access to Chipman’s Cove was further discussed.
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The Board discussed:

1) Appointment of DPW Director – the Town Administrator recommended that Acting DPW

Director Mark Vincent be appointed as DPW Director and requested that the Board waive its    fourteen day waiting period.    On a motion by Hall, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to waive its fourteen day waiting period for this appointment.  The Town Administrator noted that he will be meeting with the Personnel Board to change the educational requirement for the Assistant DPW Director position to require a degree in engineering and a water operator’s license within one year of employment.

2) Business licenses – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business license of Painter’s Restaurant.  Selectman Parlante recused himself and left the table.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to approve the business license of Wellfleet Marine Corp. (pier store).  Selectman Parlante rejoined the Board.

3) Cooperative Fire Protection and Emergency Medical Services Agreement with the Cape Cod National Seashore – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to approve this Agreement between the Town and the National Seashore.

4) Bids:

a) Beach concessions – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to accept the bid of Hyannis Ice Cream Corp. for concession services at Newcomb Hollow Beach in the amount of $4,350.00 and at White Crest Beach in the amount of $825.00.

b) Lease at Gull Pond for boat rentals – the Town Administrator noted that Jack’s Boat Rental, Inc. operated last summer at Gull Pond without a lease or payment to the Town.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to accept the bid of Jack Ferreira of Jack’s Boat Rentals, Inc. in the amount of 2001 - $5,000; 2002 - $5,500; 2003 - $6,050; 2004 - $6,655; 2005 - $7,325 (total of $30,530) contingent upon the bidder reimbursing the Town for last year’s use of the Gull Pond area to operate his business in the amount of $5,000 to be spread evenly over the five years of the new lease.  The Town Administrator was asked to discuss this matter with Mr. Ferreira.

5) Review Special/Annual Town Meeting warrant article requests:

a) Planning Board Chair Dennis O’Connell (create full-time Planner position) – discussion included the need for consistency in planning and contracting out planning services.  There was consensus to take this request under advisement until all article requests have been heard.

b) Fire Chief Alan Hight

· House Numbering Enforcement Bylaw – Police Chief Rosenthal spoke in support of this bylaw.  It was suggested that the proposed language include a warning system before a fine is imposed.  On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to forward this proposed bylaw to the Bylaw Committee via Chief Hight.

· Road Brushing Bylaw – Fire Lieutenant Dan Silverman spoke in favor of this bylaw.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously that Chief Hight take this proposed bylaw to the Bylaw Committee.

· Addition of one Firefighter/Paramedic position – Chief Hight noted that this additional position would allow for a second person to be available for the day shift, seven days per week.  There was consensus to take this request under advisement 
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until all personnel article requests are reviewed.  It was noted that a study of the entire public safety operation should be considered.

· Request for Fire Department Combination Vehicle ($250,000 in Capital Improvement Plan) – Fire Chief Hight indicated that a departmental committee has recommended that the Town consider a used vehicle which will perform the functions of the proposed combination vehicle at a reduced cost (approximately $134,000).

· Outside company for ambulance billing – Chief Hight indicated that he is reviewing information from ambulance billing companies noting that he may be requesting additional funds in his operating budget to pay for ambulance billing services.  It was requested that the Chief provide information to the Board indicating future use of staff members currently performing ambulance billing functions.

c) Steve Durkee, Chair, Housing Authority:

· Article for transfer of various lots to the Housing Authority to be used for affordable housing purposes – Mr. Durkee indicated that the requested lots are all tax title lots and that no other Town-owned land is available for affordable housing.  Mr. Durkee was asked to provide information outlining the mechanism used to keep affordable housing units from becoming profitable for purchasers upon re-sale and information on proposed use of these lots including the number of units/lot, number of rental units and multi-family rental units.  There was consensus to continue this discussion to next week’s Board meeting.

· Pratt land swap – consensus to discuss at next week’s Board meeting.

d) Town Administrator:

· Articles for additional personnel at Marina and Assistant Library Director position – there was consensus to discuss these article requests at next week’s Board meeting.

· DPW building funds – the Town Administrator noted that $51,000 is needed to cover a shortfall in the appropriation for the DPW building to complete the project.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.

6) Policy Review – there was consensus to discuss the scheduled policies at next week’s meeting.  The Town Administrator was asked to provide the Board with information on the national standard for lowering the American flag to half staff.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:29 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan








Administrative Assistant

Dale Donovan, Chair
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